

Holy Cross College, Ryde

517 Victoria Road, Ryde NSW 2112 Phone: 9808 1033

www.holycrosscollege.org

14 March 2017

Dear Parents and Students of Year 7 and Year 11

Re: MCC Swimming Carnival Thursday, 23 March 2017 (Week 8)

On Thursday evening, 23 March the College will compete in the MCC swimming carnival. It is traditional that all member schools to send supporters to this carnival. This year the College will send students from Year 7 and Year 11 to support our swimming team. This event will take place outside of the College's normal hours. In the interest of fairness and in order to facilitate their attendance at the carnival both years groups will be dismissed from school at the conclusion of Period 3 at 12:05pm. Their attendance at the MCC carnival will then be in lieu of their regular sport attendance on this day.

The details of the carnival are as follows:-

Date:

Thursday, 23 March 2017

Time:

4pm - 7pm

Uniform:

College Sport Uniform

Venue:

Sydney Aquatic Centre, Homebush

Buses will be provided to transport students from the College to Sydney Olympic Park Aquatic Centre. These will depart from the College at 3:15pm and return by approximately 7:30pm. Parents may also choose to transport their own sons to and from the carnival. In order to provide enough buses I ask that every parent completes the return slip below and return to your son's HCT Teacher by no later than Monday, 20th March 2017.

I take the opportunity to remind you that at times the College requires students to attend events outside of the normal school day. The MCC Swimming Carnival is one of those occasions and the attendance of all Year 11 and Year 7 students is compulsory. The College has endeavoured to provide enough notice that families may make arrangements to ensure students have no other commitments on this evening. Those students with work or other commitments are asked to make other arrangements.

Should you or your son have any questions please contact Mr Tim White at the College on 9808 1033 or via tim.white@syd.catholic.edu.au You may also contact your son's Year Coordinator, Mr Michael Menniti (Year 7) or Mr Andrew Gillies (Year 11).

Yours sincerely,

Mr Tim White

SPORT & CO-CURRICULAR COORDINATOR

Mr Michael Reid

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL

Please Return to Your son's Homeroom Teacher by Monday, 20 March 2017

I have received the letter dated 13 March and understand that my son will be dismissed from school on Thursday, 23 March at 12.05pm and understand my son will be attending the MCC Swimming Carnival as a supporter of the College from 4pm - 7pm.

Please tick $\sqrt{}$	
	My son will require transport to and from Sydney Olympic Park Aquatic Centre (Bus leaves Holy Cross College at 3.15pm and returns to Holy Cross College at approximately 7.30pm)
	My son requires transport to Sydney Olympic Park only (Bus leaves at 3.30pm) and will make his own way home.
	My son will make his own transport arrangements to and from Sydney Olympic Park Aquatic Centre
Son'	s Name: HCT Class
Pare	nt's Signature: Date: